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Hello 

 

A big welcome to all the year 6, soon to be year 7 students and parents. Let me introduce myself, I am 

Mrs Kerwin, Drama Teacher and Head of Year 7 in September, where I will stay with you for your five 

years at Meole Brace.  

 

It can be a very daunting experience making that leap from  

primary to secondary, especially in the current climate, but I wanted to reassure you that although we 

will all experience change to our schooling, there are still so many wonderful opportunities for you to 

be part of and lots of fun to be had. 

 

Meole Brace is a great school, which I also attended. I believe you have made a very good choice and 

will become highly valued members of our school when you start in September. We want your 

transition to be as smooth as possible and it is therefore vital that parents, students and school all work 

together to support pupils as they move from primary to secondary school. 

 

When pupils join us they immediately become part of the Meole Brace community and take on our 

values including smart uniform, politeness and a responsible attitude to others and work. This helps 

ensure that the learning environment a happy and enjoyable one for all.  

 

So have a wonderful summer holiday and I look forward to meeting you all, seeing you work hard and 

enjoy the journey together, along with your form tutors and teachers.  

 

Mrs Kerwin 

 

 


